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The United Btates satellite program wes orlginelly outliped to the
Kationel Security Council on Mey 20, 1955. At that time, cost of the
progrem was estimated at $15 to $20 million. This program was approved by
you on May 27; 1955; mnd public smnouncement ves made on July 29, 1955.

Initiel financing of the project was authorized from the Emergency Fund
of the Department of Defense with edditlonsl support from other socurces
availeble to the Depertment although the Department has consistently main-
tainad that the project has little military wvalues. As the estimated cost
of the project was revised upward several different times; further pre-
sentations were made to the NSC, and the Burean of the Budget contimued
to approve use of the Emergency Fund as necessary. We never refused to
approve the use of available funds, although in February 1957 we did not
approve & request by the Becretary of Defense to reimburse the Emergency
Fund for smounte used for the project since at that time $57 million
remained in the Emergency Fund after needs of the project had been met.

In sddition to the use of regulerly svallsble funds, two supplemental
approprietion requests have been submitted to the Congress. An amount of
$18.3 million for the satellite project was included in & larger fiscal
year 1956 supplemental to the National Science Foundation for support of
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reluctance of the Department to continue to use its mvellsble funds to meet
increasing costa. In acting on the latter request the Congrese approved

the transfer of avallable Tfunds to the project rather than the appropriation
of edditional obligeticmal suthority.

At the time of the Justification of the fiscal yesr 195T supplemental
to the Congress during July snd Auguet of this year, total estimated cost
of the project was $110 million. With congressional spproval of the
supplemental, the entire smount estimated has been authorized, and we have
not been sdvised of mny furtber cost Iincresses. As of August 31, 1957,
the Department of Defense reports that $67.9 million hed been cbligated
for the project and $50.7 million had been expended.
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